# Treloweth News



#### Welcome back to a new academic year!

Wow! Where did the summer holiday go? Everyone at Treloweth hopes you had a fantastic break with your children and that they are raring to begin the next stage of their primary education!

We are sure you will join us in welcoming our new joiners to the school, including 90 EYFS pupils. At the same time, we would like to welcome our new



members of staff who are excited to be at Treloweth! Please do give them a 'Hello' and a smile when you see them.

A reminder for all parents and carers: There are many members of staff in school who are always happy to help and support your child. As always, please do speak to your child's class teacher in the first instance about any school matters. Your child's class teacher will often be able to solve any issues your child may have; or will be able to point you in the direction of other members of staff who can offer more specific support, including behaviour, special educational needs and attendance.

There is plenty of support and expertise within the school – please do contact us!

#### **New School Logo!**

You have probably already spotted the new school logo – on signs in the school car parks, around the school building and on this newsletter. We are very pleased with the new design and you can expect to see this on further correspondence.

This does not mean that we expect all parents and carers to purchase brand new uniform with this new logo – rather, we ask that as your child grows out of their current uniform, that this item is replaced with our new branding.

Not only have we been updating the school logo but further enhancements to the interior of the school building have taken place. New classrooms have been completed for Year 5, and shared areas between infant classes have been updated.

#### **School Uniform**

We would like to remind parents and carers that school uniform should be worn by all children at Treloweth. This includes: black trousers, a white shirt, a school tie and smart black school shoes for boys, and black trousers/skirt, white shirt, a school tie and smart black shoes for girls. Alternatively, girls may wear a black pinafore dress, with a white shirt and tie underneath, or during the summer months, a red and white check summer dress.

Can we also remind parents and carers of hairstyle choices. We have noticed that some children have returned to school with more extreme haircuts, including patterns and shaved lines etc. Please ensure that all haircuts follow the school guidelines: no shorter than a Grade 3. We also remind you that any hair longer than shoulder length needs to be tied back. Thank you for your cooperation.

#### Permission to Walk Home - Years 4, 5 and 6

If you are happy for your child to walk home at the end of the school day, we ask that you put this in writing for the attention of your child's class teacher. For some children, considering their age and level of maturity, walking home without adult supervision may not be appropriate.



# 'DREAM, BELIEVE, ACHIEVE'

#### **SEPTEMBER**

- Monday 11<sup>th</sup> Key Stage 2 Classes 'Meet the Teacher' at 2:45pm (In your child's class)
- Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> and Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> September – Individual Photos
- Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> EYFS 'Meet the Teacher'
   Main Hall at 2:30pm
- Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> 'Fitter Futures' PE Afternoon – PE Kits needed
- Monday 25<sup>th</sup> September Clubs start

#### **OCTOBER**

- Thursday 12<sup>th</sup> School Disco
- Friday 20<sup>th</sup> 'Wear it Wild!' Dressing up

# HALF TERM

Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> – Friday 27<sup>th</sup> October

#### **NOVEMBER**

- Monday 6<sup>th</sup> Thursday 9<sup>th</sup> Parental Consultations
- Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> Winter Wonderland Fair

#### **DECEMBER**

- Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> Christmas Performances
- Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> Wear Your Christmas
  Jumper Day
- Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> Last Day of Term 2pm Finish

#### CHRISTMAS BREAK

Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> December – Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> January

# JANUARY

Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> – New Term Begins

We are aware of the mounting costs of producing weekly newsletters, and this is an issue many parents brought up in the annual questionnaire. Following this, we intend to produce a newsletter on a fortnightly basis. To save money further, we hope to go 'paperless', with the newsletter being available online through the school website and Facebook page. We ask that all parents and carers return the slip below to their child's class teacher indicating if they are able to access the school newsletter online rather than receiving a paper copy. Thank you in advance.			
<u>'Paperless' Newsletters</u>			
Child's name:	Class:	Signed:	_ Parent/Carer
I am able to access the school newsletter online (through the school website and Facebook page)			
I require a paper copy of the school newslette	er		

#### 'Meet the Teacher'

**Newsletters** 

Parents and carers of children in Years 3 – 6 should have received a text message inviting them to attend a 'Meet the Teacher' session in their child's classroom on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> September at 2:45pm.

The EYFS session will be held at 2:30pm on Thursday 14th September in the main hall.

The Year 1 and Year 2 sessions will be held in your child's classroom on Thursday 14th September at 2:45pm.

We understand that some parents and carers have children in different classes – teachers are always available to address any questions you may have. We look forward to seeing as many of you there as possible.

#### **Parking**

The school car park is becoming increasingly congested at the start and end to the school day. Wherever possible, please park away from the school building and walk with your child into school.

### **Medication**

Any children who require a member of staff to administer them medication during the school day must have a completed 'Medication Administration' form. These are available from the main school office. All medication must be prescribed and correctly labelled.

#### **Dates for the Diary**

On the reverse of this newsletter are this term's diary dates so far. Please do keep an eye on these dates, as they will be updated as necessary.

Please note – Due to delays in our new outside classrooms which are beyond our control, the non-pupil day on Monday 30<sup>th</sup> October has had to be changed. Children are expected in school on this day.

The new non-pupil day will be Wednesday 20th December.

## Non-Pupil Days - School is closed to all pupils

- Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> December 2017
- Monday 5<sup>th</sup> February 2018
- Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> July 2018
- Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> July 2018